
Opposition causes

One of the curious features of opposition to the government in Parliament is
the popularity of taking up causes for people who are not UK voters. Many
Opposition MPs seem to think that the UK is either guilty of many of the
imperfections of the world, or could take action to remedy everything from
civil wars to poverty, and from authoritarian excesses by other governments
to mean and violent conduct where ever it occurs. They also often seem to
think that the EU is always right and the UK should give in to whatever the
EU wants or says. They rarely take up causes that will benefit the millions
of UK voters who have jobs, pay the taxes and provide food, clothing and
housing for their own families. They ignore or play down the great generosity
the Uk already shows to economic migrants, overseas causes and the relief of
tyranny and poverty worldwide through state payments from taxpayers,
charitable giving and an active private sector.

Popular causes with them today include pressing for more overseas aid to be
spent, with no analysis of what works. They stand up for EU migrants to the
UK who have not taken advantage of the substantial time limits to claim a
permit to remain settled here, as if the UK had done something wrong. They
stand up for economic migrants coming across the Channel illegally. They want
the UK government to intervene in the Arab/Israel dispute as if we could
resolve that long running schism. They side with the EU over their deliberate
disruption of trade between Northern Ireland and GB. When it comes to
fighting carbon dioxide they seem to think the UK is the only country that
has to do more, urging us to do things the Chinese, the Germans and the other
large generators of the gas would not dream of doing. The UK has shut down
practically all its coal power stations whilst China is still building more
and Germany intends to keep on with hers for many more years. They have a
long list of items the UK should not make and supply, recommending bans on
various sales to leave those markets open to overseas competitors.

Everything they want us to do in these fields cost more money. They tell us
we collectively are not paying enough tax, and want to put business taxes up.
That would mean higher prices for us all to pay the bills and less business
and investment here to pay tax. They also want to tax the more successful
people more, assuming they will all stay to pay and will all put as much
investment and effort in as before. Is it any wonder a lot of UK voters
seeing and hearing this decide not to encourage more of it by voting for such
perverse policies?
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